 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Mark N. Mauriello, Acting Commissioner
New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection

PO Box 402

401 East State Street

Trenton, New Jersey 08625

Dear Acting Commissioner Mauriello:

Representatives from EPA Region 2’s Division of Environmental Science and Assessment performed a Quality System Assessment of NJDEP’s Quality System during the week of June 1, 2009.  The purposes of this assessment were to ascertain:

· whether the Department’s Quality System was compliant with the requirements of USEPA Order CIO 2105.0 (formerly 5360.1 A2 (2000)), Policy and Program Requirements for the Mandatory Agency-wide Quality System, and was being implemented as described in NJDEP’s Quality Management Plan (QMP), and 
· whether the policies and procedures in this plan were adequate to ensure that the Department’s monitoring projects produced data that were of sufficient quality,  useful for their intended purposes and properly documented.

This latest assessment indicates that many NJDEP programs are indeed implementing the Department’s Quality Management Plan.  However, as we discussed during our June 22nd
quarterly meeting, some programs are not, most notably the Site Remediation Program.  The exact findings and recommendations identified during the assessment are detailed in the enclosed Draft Final Report.  The report identifies the findings that require corrective action and represent potentially significant vulnerabilities in the collection and use of data for environmental decision making at NJDEP.  
A Corrective Action Plan is required for all findings identified in the Draft Final Report within 60 days of the receipt of this letter.  For each finding, please identify a timeframe for completion of the corrective action and identify the NJDEP Office and contact person responsible for completing the corrective action.
We would be happy to provide QA training jointly with your program and QA Staff, and help craft appropriate QA language for your current technical regulations and emerging Licensed Site Professional program.  We are committed to assist in ensuring the efficacy of NJDEP’s Quality System.
If you have any questions, please call me at (212) 637-5000 or have your staff call Kevin Kubik, Regional Quality Assurance Manager at 732-321-4377.

Sincerely,

George Pavlou
Acting Regional Administrator

Enclosure
